Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

August 5, 2019 & August 6, 2019
Budget Hearings Day 1
After a brief recess from the special meeting, the Budget Hearings were called to order at 9:23am.  
Attending were Councilmen C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and Sheri Bowling. Also attending were Auditor Bobbie Abel; Dena Held, Extension Educator/ 4-H Youth Development; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Prosecutor Aureola Wright; Gerald Montgomery, Clerk ; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Nathan Hoffman ,Surveyor; Tina Franklin, Coroner; Mark Franklin, Deputy Coroner; Sheriff Travis Roush; Danielle Murphy, Matron; Josh Greene, Chief Deputy; Josh Brulla, Jail Commander; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Pat King, Administrative Assistant Community Corrections; Lisa Brittan, Chief Probation Officer; Judge Lynne Ellis; Julinda Adams, Extension Board; Kristi Ausbrooks, 4-H Extension.  
All budgets being discussed will not include salaries. All salaries will be discussed tomorrow afternoon.  
Laura Albertson, Solid Waste introduced January Roush as her replacement at the Recycle Center.  She submitted her budget for review to the Council. The binding review will take place at the next Council Meeting with adoption to follow in October.

All Department Heads presented their budgets at their scheduled times.  Budgets cuts were made where Council deemed necessary.  Councilman Warren Albright joined the meeting during the hearings.
The hearings were dismissed at 1:00pm for lunch and resumed at 1:30 pm.  

Once again budgets were presented and the Council cut where they deemed necessary.  

Day one of Budget Hearings was adjourned at 3:00 pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Budget Hearings Day 2

Attending were Councilmen C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, Warren Albright and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and Sheri Bowling.  Also attending were Auditor Bobbie Abel, Executive Director Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Blake Klearing, Daviess-Martin REMC; William Schmidt; General Manager Daviess-Martin REMC;  Mayor Noel Harty; Julia Albright, PHC Martin County Health Department; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Amber Thompkins, Secretary Extension Office; Dan Gregory, Commissioner; Paul George, Commissioner; Carolyn McGuire, Assessor; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Lori Carrico, Treasurer; Teresa Harder, District Coordinator SWCD; Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway; Terri Alcorn, Administrative Assistant Martin County Highway; Julie Fithian, Deputy Clerk; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, Prosecutor Aureola Wright; Sally Burch, Prosecutor Administrator; Gerald Montgomery, Clerk. 
President Summers called the Budget Hearings to order at 8:45 am. 
A moment of silence was observed in respect for the loss of Grady Key.

The Council resumed their budget hearings. All Department Heads presented their budgets at their scheduled times.  Budget cuts were made where council deemed appropriate.
At 10:45 a five minute break  was taken which reconvened at 10:50 am.

Budget Hearings Continued.

At  11:25 am a break was taken reconvening at 11:34 am.
President Richard Summers opened the salary and wage topic.  A discussion transpired between the Council members, Department Heads and County Employees about the requested wage increases. Julie Fithian, Deputy Clerk, asked about the insurance benefits and if the employee portion would increase.  Auditor Abel advised that the projected increase will be approximately 15%.  The increase would be incurred by both the employee and the County. A discussion followed regarding what would best benefit the County employees, an hourly wage increase or a percentage of wages increase.  Council determined that an hourly wage increase best suits the county. Fifty cents per hour has tentatively been set. The  final decision will be made during the budget adoptions.
A discussion transpired regarding the Secretary salary at the Extension Office.  Currently the secretary is paid less than comparable positions within the county. Dena Held requested she be paid equivalently during her portion of  Monday’s meeting.  The Council agreed to raise the secretary salary at the Extension Office from $21,734.00 to $24,756.00.  Martin County Council increased the amount the Auditor receives for attending meetings and taking minutes at the Council and Commissioner meetings to $1,500.00 per year. Warren Albright requested that a line item be created for said salary in the budget for 2021 which is separate from the Auditor’s salary.  Auditor Abel stated it would be created.  Coordinator Teresa Harder of Soil and Water wages were discussed and no decisions were made during the meetings. 

Budget Adoptions will be held Monday, September 9, 2019 at 6:00pm at the regular scheduled meeting.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:49 pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilman Wininger.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, September 9, 2019 at 6:00 pm.
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